
An open letter to Anne Walker Chief Executive Watford and 3 Rivers PCT
(from ALL GP practices in Dacorum)
Dear Madam,
Doctors in Dacorum are concerned by the increasing risks to patients caused by the planning panic that has gripped West Herts health services in recent months.

Earlier this year all GP Practices in Dacorum grouped together to form a single commissioning group, DacCom.  There is deep concern about the potential risks to patient well being resulting from the accelerated pace of local heath service reconfiguration now being undertaken.   There needs to be a review of contingency plans in place for unforeseen major incidents.  This review needs to be shared with us as such plans will need to be very robust in the face of changes currently being implemented.

The changes to Hemel Hospital carry risks since we do not have the infrastructure in place to reduce hospital admissions when beds are cut precipitately.  Work on preventing recurring admissions for patients with chronic diseases has achieved little to date.  Prevention of hospital admission schemes often fail to support families and primary care teams fast enough to prevent such admissions.  We urge caution before taking actions that will irreversibly reduce acute bed capacity before community care is fully in place.
There is the loss of the PFI Hospital at Hatfield; there are now doubts about the viability of the Surgicentre and of diagnostic facilities at Hemel Hempstead, leaving nothing in place there.  We need to pause to consider novel ways of utilising the Hemel site before there are any moves to demolish or sell off the Hillfield Road buildings.
DacCom has not been involved at all in the decision to wind down Hemel Hempstead Hospital’s services, despite the fact that GPs are supposed to have a role through DacCom as the local Practice Based Commissioning group.  Some of the projects DacCom undertook were at the instigation of the PCT, only to find out later that contracts that the PCT had previously entered into prevented the redesigns we had in mind from being put in place. 
In this panic the PCT demanded that GPs cut referrals to hospital by 10%.  The hospitals, in accordance with PCT and Government injunctions, were reducing their waiting times by increasing activity.  More patients were being treated to cut the waiting lists.
The local NHS remains addicted to waiting lists, and cannot cope without them.  It now wants to hide them in primary care.   The PCT is imposing holding stations in primary care by means of referral management systems.  To ensure that GPs cannot refer to consultants directly, the PCT has removed some specialties altogether from the NHS “Choose and Book” referral computer systems.  GPs cannot offer choice of hospitals at their surgeries – despite it being a Government target.  Dacorum GPs were not consulted in these changes, which were simply imposed.

The financial figures thrown at us by the PCT and the Strategic Health Authority are wild and erratic.  Within weeks of being told that the PCT was heading for financial balance of sorts, another £30million black hole appeared. 
  From DACOM on behalf of all GP practices in Dacorum.

